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CHRIST THE KING LUTHERAN CHURCH 

 

1515 North Garden 
New Ulm, Minnesota  56073   office@christtheking-nu.org 
(507) 354-4672                                                  www.christtheking-newulm.org 

 
Ministers 
All the baptized members of Christ the King 

 

Pastor        
Timothy Anderson       
507-359-5663 (home)            
tanderson@christtheking-nu.org     

 

 Finance and Office Manager      Education/Youth Coordinator 
 Laura Patterson                     Geri Groebner 
 507-276-0581 (home)                      507-439-6998         
 lpatterson@christtheking-nu.org          grgroebner@gmail.com  
     

 Communication Secretary        Visitation Ministry Coordinator 
 Nita Gilbert                         Helen Christenson 
 651-367-9968             507-354-2755 (home) 
 hifromng@gmail.com            lhchristenson@gmail.com  
 

Music Coordinator         Choir Director 
 Connnie Jacobs            Nita Gilbert 
 507-354-1455 (home)           651-367-9968    
 jacobs@newulmtel.net            hifromng@gmail.com 
 

 Custodian 
 Tyson Goold 
 507-404-1975 
 daddyt63@hotmail.com 
             

2020 Council Members 
President – Stan Sheie, Vice President – Mike Oetken,  Secretary – Teri Arnoldt 
Laura Gaylord, Jen Dauer, Patrice Luker, Nicole Jorgensen, Peg Drugan, Bill Steinke 
Treasurer – Nancy Blankenhagen 

 

 

 

 
2020 Membership Summary 
Members Received:     Members Removed: 

  By Baptism - 8     By Transfer - 4 
  By Transfer - 9     By Other - 153   
  Affirmation - 6      
          

Members Confirmed in 2020 – 20 
Total Membership December 31, 2020 - 979 

mailto:office@christtheking-nu.org
http://www.christtheking-newulm.org/
mailto:tanderson@christtheking-nu.org
mailto:lpatterson@christtheking-nu.org
mailto:grgroebner@gmail.com
mailto:hchristenson@gmail.com
mailto:jacobs@newulmtel.net
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Annual Meeting Agenda 
January 31, 2021 

10:15 a.m. 
 

1.   Opening Prayer 
 

2.   Approval of Minutes from January 26, 2020 Annual Meeting 
 

3.   Elections 
       Church Council 

3 year terms:   
 

     
 
     
 

4.    Pastor's Report  
 

5.    Staff Reports (printed) 
 

6.    Committee Reports (printed) 
 

7.     Treasurer's Report 
 

8.     Presentation of the Budget 
 

9.     Old Business 
 

 
10.      New Business 

 
11.      Adjourn and Lord's Prayer 
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Minutes from January 26, 2020 Congregational Meeting 

Christ the King Lutheran Church 

10:15 a.m. 

 
Meeting called to order by Stan Sheie 

Agenda approved 

 

Minutes from 2019 meeting reviewed. Motion, second and approved. 

 

Pastor’s Report:  Addition to the pastor’s report about looking into staff position for youth or assistant 

pastor; Pastor Anderson explained that the cost is prohibitive at this time 

Moved, seconded and passed to approve staff reports as written.  

 

Slate of council candidates presented and approved by unanimous consent.   

Names:  Teri Arnoldt, Bill Steinke and Peg Drugan for 3 year terms; Jen Dauer for a 2 year term 

(completing Ryan Simonette’s term);  

Stan Sheie asked for any other nominations.  There being none he asked that a unanimous ballot be cast.  

Council nominees were approved. 

 

Anne-Lise Johnson presented the Scholarship Committee report which was inadvertently left out of the 

report.  She thanked members going off the committee:  Jim Johnson and Steve Beltz.   Fund is now at 

approximately $100,000.  Scholarship letters have been sent and are applications being turned in. 

 

All other committee reports approved as written. 

 

Nancy Blankenhagen presented the budget with explanation for why there is a slight deficit to the 

budget, making clear that the council felt we could do this because we had a significant surplus in the 

checkbook.  Answered a couple questions, motion, second and passed. 

 

Property committee will be working on table and chair replacement, congregation council has approved 

the project and we will begin fund raising in the near future. 

 

Constitutional amendment approved on second vote.  First vote held at 2019 meeting. 

**C11.02. The Congregation Council shall elect its officers from among its members and they 

shall be the officers of the congregation. The officers shall be elected by the council at the first 

meeting after the annual meeting by written ballot and shall serve for one year or until their 

successors are elected. Their terms shall begin at the close of the annual meeting at which they 

are elected. 

C11.03. No officer shall hold more than one office at a time. No elected officer shall be eligible 

to serve more than two consecutive terms in the same office.   Officers may be elected only 

during their term on council. 

 

Stan Sheie asked for other business, there was none. 

Stan Sheie asked for a motion to adjourn.  Made, seconded.  Approved. 
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2020  

Staff Reports 
 

 
Pastor Anderson's  
For surely I know the plans I have for you, says the LORD, plans for your welfare and not for harm,  
to give you a future with hope.        

Jeremiah 29:11 
 
That passage is by far the most common one chosen by students for Confirmation Sunday bulletin inserts.  It is a 
good reminder that the best laid plans of mice and men go awry, but the plans of God are never thwarted.  
God’s plans are always for our good, our future and filled with hope. 
 
The year did not go as I had planned.  Confirmation assisted Lenten services, first communion instruction, adult 
Sunday school and other things were going quite nicely and then COVID 19 intervened and transformed how 
everything is done and forced us to fly by the seat of our pants as they say.  Easter was the loneliest day of the 
year when it is usually the highlight of the Spring.  Sitting in front of an iPad is not my idea of church in any 
universe, so it seemed like an episode of the Twilight Zone.  Such isn’t all bad, of course, but it certainly has 
changed many things that I would not have ever expected.  We have, as a result, been learning how to stream 
and record services.  It is a work in progress, so please be patient, we aren’t working from a plan, but how things 
work or don’t.  There is a long way to go and it is difficult to make it look more professional as long as we have 
so few people in church, but we have time to work on that in 2021. 
 
We have also begun to find new ways to make connections, though I am not sure that pastoral care can be done 
at a distance.  We have sought to retool Sunday School and Confirmation and will try to improve and hopefully 
be able to return to something more normal in the near future.  These are areas that work best with people 
present to one another, but for the time being, Geri Groebner has done her best to make things work.   
We are looking for ways to involve people in activities that don’t require them to be here at the church as we 
await the reunion that will come with getting things somewhat under control and back to whatever normal 
might be.   
 
The bright spot for me was not having to attend the synod assembly this year.  I didn’t miss it at all.  This year I 
am sure some form of assembly will take place in order to elect a new bishop to replace Bishop Jon Anderson.  
We are grateful for his work for the last 18 years since he left Christ the King as its pastor and moved to lead our 
synod through very difficult times.  Please pray for him as he prepares for life beyond his present position. 
In spite of the tech helps, I have come to despise sitting in front of a screen, even if there are others on the 
screen to whom I could talk.  I have set up an office at home – something I had thought I had gotten out of my 
life after I moved from the home office to church in my first parish in Cleveland, MN.  It was helpful during my 
isolation time after Christmas and I don’t have a 2 year old coming in to visit.  I am grateful for the help in 
shaking up what was once settled, forcing the change in activity, but the disconnect from people is something 
that is not overcome by technology. 
 
May God’s plans become ours in these days and may we be renewed in our faith and hope during the time of 
turmoil.   
 
Pastor Tim Anderson 
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Helen Christenson 
Visitation Ministry Coordinator 
Thank you to the staff, church council, and you as members and friends of Christ the King for all your support 
and prayers throughout the year. Your prayers have provided strength for all those who have lost loved ones, 
are dealing with cancer and other illnesses, those who are unemployed, those dealing with mental illness and 
chemical dependency, and the many needs our members and friends and their families may have. 
 
Praise be to the God and Father of our Lord Jesus Christ, the Father of compassion and the God of all comfort, 
who comforts us in all our troubles, so that  we can comfort those in any trouble with the comfort we 
ourselves have received from God.       2 Corinthians 1: 3 & 4 
 

God continues to guide us in the contacts that are made with you as members and friends of Christ the King for 
various reasons during the year. Thank you for the privilege to be able to rejoice with you and also share in your 
sorrow in the ministry of Christ. The prayer shawls continue to be an instrument inspired through prayer that 
has given strength to over 285 people in the last thirteen years. Six were given out this past year. We also 
provide shawls for the oncology department if needed at the New Ulm Medical Center. The pocket prayer 
squares have  been a blessing to those who receive them. If you would like a prayer pocket, just stop at the 
church office or they are in a basket on the welcome table. 
 

The prayer shawls and squares are blessed in the worship services when there is a fifth week end of the month 
and we also have a Healing Service at that time. We especially thank the women who so faithfully meet twice a 
month at the church, and those who knit or crochet the prayer shawls and squares in their homes. If you know 
of someone who would be blessed to receive a prayer shawl or prayer pocket just let us know and you can pick 
one out or have us deliver it. 
 

The memory coin or inspirational coin was another instrument of strength to over fifteen people with loss of a 
loved one or had other specific needs this past year. We are very grateful to you who inform us of any needs and 
hospitalizations. We also appreciate the prayer requests for the prayer chain and worship services. 
 

We have three members, Maxine Sabtaka, Eunice Quam,  and Darrel Wilson residing at Oak Hills Living Center. 
Doris Bratsch is at Ridgeway on Twenty Third and Charlotte Klocke resides at Woodstone Living Center. Delores 
Johnson moved to the Community Facility in Fairfax.  Lisa Turbes  is the only one to receive visits at a group 
home living facility, as well as those who are home bound. Every one of these members received a personal visit 
with Holy Communion before the pandemic began in March. Many phone calls were made and greeting cards 
sent for the special occasions. In July-October we were able to make scheduled visits outside with Holy 
Communion for the residents. Window visits were made to Lisa Turbes and Delores Johnson. We thank the 
many members who sent greeting cards and made phone calls during the holidays. This was appreciated by all 
of the homebound.     
 

 Many of my responsibilities involve the Outreach Ministry which includes Hearthstone meals, New Member 
Orientation,  Prayer Shawl Ministry and the many projects the Project Group has completed this past year. You 
can read about these ministries in more detail in the Outreach Ministry Annual Report. We thank everyone who 
donated food to our local food pantry so we could prepare six Holiday Baskets to members in need . The 
ministry of sending a series of four booklets throughout the year to one hundred and twenty two grieving 
families has also been well received the past seven years. Sixteen cards were also sent at Christmas this year to 
these families to let them know we are praying for them at this time.   If you have any questions or suggestions 
about any of these areas please let me know. 
 

 May God continue to guide us, bless us with His strength, peace, and love as we abide in Him. 
 Helen Christenson 
 

"Show me your ways, O Lord, teach me your paths; guide me in your truth and teach me,  
for you are God my Savior, and hope is in you all day long."     Psalm 25: 4 & 5  
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 Connie Jacobs  
Music Coordinator 
2020 was an unusual year due to the Covid-19 pandemic and how it affected our gathering for worship, 
fellowship and education. Worship services and Sunday School continued as normal until about the second week 
of March.  After that, FaceBook Live became the way we shared worship services, Sunday School and 
Confirmation classes with our members and others. 

In the early months of the pandemic, when we were limited to only a few people in our services, we were 
thankful to Jon Thoreson who provided piano accompaniment for worship services that were live streamed on 
FaceBook and recorded for viewing on local access TV.  Normally, the general rotation of accompanists would 
be:  the first weekend of the month, Connie Jacobs accompanies; the second weekend is accompanied by Roger 
Lindholm; the third weekend Jon Thoreson and our youth leading the music; and the fourth weekend is Bob 
Eveslage and other musicians on Saturday evening and Pam Anderson and Joyful Noise on Sunday 
morning.  When there is a fifth weekend, Pam Anderson and Beth Zambino and other musicians accompany a 
healing service.  If anyone is interested in joining any of the groups either as an accompanist or singer, they may 
contact any person listed here or the church office at 507-354-4672. We invite and welcome everyone to be a 
part of providing music for our worship services. 

Early in 2020, the Senior Choir rehearsed and sang under the direction of Nita Gilbert and was accompanied by 
Connie Jacobs. When restrictions did not allow for in-person rehearsals, the choir tried several Zoom meetings. 
The choir put together an anthem called “Shelter Me” by Michael Joncas and a few members were able to sing 
the anthem at a worship service in May.  Nita continues to hold rehearsals on Thursday evenings at 5:30 PM for 
any choir members willing to meet so that our worship services will continue to have Special Music.  The 
rehearsals are in the sanctuary to allow for social distancing and masks are required.  Anyone who is interested 
in singing in choir is invited to join and are welcome to attend rehearsals.   

We pray that in the coming months, we can return to some kind of normalcy in how we safely gather for 
worship, fellowship and Christian education.  It is our hope that the varied styles of worship and music here at 
Christ the King will give glory and honor to our Lord and provide meaningful worship experiences for our 
members and visitors. 

Connie Jacobs 
Music Coordinator 
 

Geri Groebner 

Education/Youth Coordinator 
This has been a very challenging year due to COVID. Sunday School attendance dropped some after Christmas 
last year. Then due to COVID, Sunday School was virtual via videos that were created and sent out to families. 
There were Zoom lessons provided for the 3rd graders that would be receiving First Communion. First 
Communion was able to happen in July.  There was no in person Vacation Bible School in the summer, but there 
were lessons shared through Green Lake for families to do camp at home. There were about 8 families that 
participated in this.  Green Lake Bible Camp was cancelled. In September we had 48 children registered for 
Sunday School. We offered Sunday School in person and via Facebook Live. We consistently had an average of 
10 kids that continued to attend in person.  
 
Geri Groebner 
Education & Youth Coordinator 
 

 

          Therefore encourage one another 
         And build one another up; 

Just as you are doing. 
 

1 Thessalonian 5:11 
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2020  
Committee Reports  
 

 
Worship  
The year began with regular worship, music and participation, Lent had begun as was going well, first 
communion was almost upon us and… suddenly it was reduced to a Facebook view of Pastor Anderson in front 
of his iPad without a musician.  The next step was to have bulletins on Facebook, a piano accompaniment and a 
small group of musicians, socially distanced, with the pastor but with lots of sound issues. In June, when it was 
allowed, we returned to having in person worship with about 25% capacity allowed, but we never came close to 
that number during the summer.  In September we had worship with a bit more capacity and more 
participation, including some baptisms with communion returning and we also became a drive up communion 
church.  We are also a local access television church, thanks to Nita Gilbert. 
 
We were able to do Confirmation with two services on October 27th and a new member worship service on 
November 7th (Saturday).   
 
Christmas was a challenge, but we had four services and averaged about 55 in attendance at each and again 
there was Facebook participation.  Everything went pretty well. 
 
We are quite aware that the streaming and sound need work, but it will take time, since the whole thing has 
been cobbled together more than it was planned.  The process was somewhat haphazard, starting with the iPad, 
then inexpensive microphones for that, then we moved to a cellphone and finally we purchased some 
equipment for basic streaming as advised by a couple of different sources.  We have purchased very basic 
equipment, are using free software from the internet and still learning how it all works.  The biggest struggle 
was connecting the sound system to the video equipment and we hope to improve this and be able to make a 
more permanent mounting of camera which will require further purchase of equipment.  We would have 
preferred time to plan and make this a smoother transition, but we appreciate the patience. 
 
Worship has taken place.  This is life in the present moment and we will continue to adapt.  I appreciate the help 
and cooperation of our musicians, Nita Gilbert for helping with the recording and other aspects of making 
services available and to Jon Thoreson for helping Pastor Anderson get the new equipment up and going.  We 
thank you for taking the time with us on Facebook or local access and your support in offerings and prayers. 
We look forward to the time when God’s people can assemble for worship without the restriction and in general 
safety.   
 
 

Outreach 
I Peter 4:10 &11 "Each one should use whatever gift he has received to serve others, faithfully administering 
God's grace in various forms. If anyone speaks, he should do it as one speaking the very words of God. If 
anyone serves, he should do it with the strength God provides, so that in all things God may be praised 
through Jesus Christ. To him be the glory and the power forever and ever Amen."  
 
Thanks to the members of the Outreach Ministry for their support the past year with all of the projects. They 
include Pr. Tim, Pat Booker, Lanis Curtis, Jen Dauer council representative, a new member, David Sellnow and 
Helen Christenson. We do not meet as a committee, we communicate through email and personnel contacts to 
do what needs to be accomplished. We welcome new members at any time. The following were the main areas 
of ministry for Outreach in 2020. 
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New Member Orientation and Reception: Because of the pandemic this year we did not have a spring 
orientation or reception. For the fall orientation Helen met with each family individually and we accepted  five 
new families into the fellowship of Christ the King in November.          
 

Hearthstone Ministries: Five meals were delivered only in the month of January because of the pandemic again. 
The meals are for members recuperating from surgery, have been ill or hospitalized, or families with a new baby.  
Thank you to all the members who have so willingly delivered these meals the past seventeen years .  If you 
know of someone who would benefit from this ministry please contact me or the church office. If you would like 
to be part of this ministry please let us know that as well.  
 

Prayer Shawl Ministry: Thanks to all the women who meet the first and third Mondays at 6:30 at the church to 
crochet or knit the prayer shawls every month.  Six people were blessed to receive a prayer shawl to give them 
comfort and strengthen their faith in 2020. The pocket prayer square is another option for people to carry with 
them for their different needs. Anyone is welcome to join this group for fellowship and prayer while you knit or 
crochet the shawls or squares. You can also pick up yarn if you would like to do the projects at your 
convenience. We are thankful for the donations and special offerings that provide the supplies for the prayer 
shawls.   
 

Welcome Table: Is set up to provide information for members and visitors under the welcome sign next to the 
water fountain. We are always open to suggestions and ideas that we could use in this area. We have also 
started a bulletin board in the fellowship hall with pictures under the theme of “LOVE IN ACTION.” If you have 
some pictures you would like posted of people at CTK doing acts of love please bring them to the church office. 
We appreciate anyone taking pictures for this bulletin board.  
 

Baked Bread In A Jar: We began a new outreach ministry in 2019 offering baked bread in a jar for those visiting 
Christ the King. Peg Sundell, Paulette Gieseke and myself baked Banana, Banana Nut and Zucchini Nut breads  
for those worshipping  and seeking a new church home. The bread has been appreciated by the twenty five 
people who have received them. If you are interested in helping bake bread please let me know.  Since the 
worship service was in lock down for two and half months there weren't as many visitors this year.  
 

Holiday Baskets:  Six Holiday Baskets were prepared for members in need during the holidays and was deeply 
appreciated by all of them. Thank you to everyone who have donated to the church food pantry throughout the 
year. 
 

Project Group: Thanks to the twenty men and women who volunteered at different times to help complete the 
many projects during the year. There wasn't an Easter Egg Hunt last spring again the pandemic was the reason! 
Twelve  care packages were packed for the college freshman students who provided their address. The project 
group decorates the church and takes down the decorations for Christmas. Also the tables in the fellowship hall 
are decorated according to the season. This is a big job and we are grateful they are willing to serve in this 
manner. They help with the upkeep of the twenty five Bible Story Quiet Bags for the worship service which the 
children usually use every week end when we have worship services. The group is always willing to help with the 
many small projects that need attending during the year. Anyone is welcome to help with these projects and we 
are always open for new ideas for projects to do. 
 

Grieving Booklets: “Journeying through Grief” is a set of four short books for grieving people during the first 
year after their loss of a loved one. The response has been well received from the one hundred and sixteen 
family units that have received these booklets the past seven years.  We appreciate your comments on this 
ministry. 
 

Advertisement: The Outreach Ministry is responsible to update the church brochures that are placed at the 
Chamber of Commerce. We provide ads in the yellow pages of the telephone book and special ads at Christmas 
and Easter for The Journal. If you have other suggestions to expand this ministry please let us know.    
 
If you have any questions, suggestions, concerns, or would like to join this fulfilling ministry, please contact any 
of the members of the Outreach Ministry Team. Thank you for your support of prayers. 
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Finance 
Members:  Vince Bourgault, Beth Zambino, Peg Drugan – council representative, Laura Patterson – staff member 
and Nancy Blankenhagen – church treasurer. 
 

The Finance committee meets monthly to review and audit the church financial summary of accounts, account 
balances, and transactions.  It also tracks our church giving in comparison to budget projections and historical 
trends, as well as assisting in preparation of the annual budget. As Treasurer, Nancy audits all monthly 
expenditures, attends church council meetings to review monthly financial reports and attends the annual 
meeting to review annual financial reports and present the annual proposed budget. The committee meets prior 
to the church council meeting on the third Tuesday of each month.  New members are welcome and should 
contact the church office if interested in participating. 
 

 
Personnel  
The Personnel Committee is comprised of members Teri Arnoldt (Church Council representative), Pastor Tim 
Anderson, Dennis Carlson, Carl Zeidler, and JoAnn Schmidt. 
 
The Personnel Committee supports the needs of the church staff, participates in the recruitment of personnel 
when necessary to fill vacancies, develops, maintains, and updates personnel policies and staff job descriptions 
as required, makes recommendations regarding hiring, discipline and staff development activities, and makes 
recommendations to the Church Council regarding compensation and benefits.    
 

In 2020 the Personnel Committee: 
o held visits with church staff in order to enhance staff/committee communication and to identify 

opportunities to support church staff 
o made compensation and benefit recommendations to the Church Council 
o hired staff 

 
The Personnel Committee meets on the first Tuesday of each month as needed.  
 

 
Property 
The role of the Property Committee is to maintain the building structure and grounds of Christ the King.  This is 
done through a great deal of volunteer effort as well as selectively contracting certain services needed.  
Members of the committee for 2020 included:  Bill Brown, Denny Carlson, Arden Olson, Stan Sheie, Bill Steinke, 
Avery Wills, and DuWayne Witt.  Bill Steinke was also the Council representative. 
 

Project work for 2020 was limited by budget concerns stemming from the pandemic.  However, several major 
projects were completed out of necessity.  The repair of the exterior of the steeple to correct a leaking issue was 
accomplished for a cost of $3400.  The repair included covering all trim with steel and replacing the wood siding 
with colored steel siding so that painting in the future will not be necessary.  The other major project was 
replacing all metal folding chairs and heavy tables in the Fellowship Hall with lighter weight chairs and tables.  
This addressed a safety issue with handling.  Most of the cost associated with this project was covered through 
donations and the sale of the old chairs and tables.  Several landscaping items were also addressed as well as 
some routine maintenance items.   
 

In 2021, budget constraints may well limit what can be accomplished.  There will be a need to repair the damage 
from water leaking in the steeple, but this will likely be deferred until we are confident the leak has been 
resolved.  All windows from the 1995 construction should be inspected for any water leakage and repaired as 
needed.  There are several landscaping items to consider as well.  Routine maintenance items will be addressed 
as needed.     
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Scholarship 
Committee members: Laura Gaylord, Anne-Lise Johnson, Dawn Kloos, Mark Petersen, Julie Petersen, Nicole 
Jorgensen and Gayle O Connor. 
 

The 2020 Douglas G. Larsen Scholarship recipients with an award amount of $500 each were: Ben Arnoldt, Cole 
Backer, Jacob Bertrang, Cade Bushard, Megan Davey, Katharine Davis, Anthony Gaylord, Olivia Owens, Jordan 
Petersen, Karlie Raymond, Ryker Shelgren and Malia Wagner.  These recipients will receive the award prior to 
the 2nd semester start at the educational institute. 
 

Due to covid 19 restrictions no fundraisers were completed this year. 
 
 Other Donations throughout the year include: 
Sunday offering envelopes - $315 
Benevolence - $1,030 
 

Thank you all for your continued support of the youth in our congregation. 
 
I would like to thank the members of the committee who contributed their time to help maintain the entire 
facility.  Their efforts are appreciated and make it possible to keep the entire facility in good shape. 
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2020  

  Financial Report  
General Checking         

 Beginning Balance  1/1/20  

 $      
35,386.34  

  Deposits   

       
395,238.46  

  Payments  

       
389,547.70  

 Ending  Balance  12/31/20  

 $      
41,077.10  

     

Building Loan         

 Beginning Balance  1/1/20  

       
229,962.93  

  Principal paid  

         
34,127.89  

 Ending Balance  12/31/20  

 $    
195,835.04  

     

 Interest Paid  

 $        
8,054.61  

 

Monthly Payments - 
Scheduled  

 $        
3,524.00  

 (3.75%, 10-year, Maturity Date 6/15/26)  

     

Other Accounts     Balance as of 
1/1/20 

Balance as of 
12/31/2020 Account Name   Type 

CtK Dedicated Fund  Checking 
 $       
10,233.95  

 $         
4,082.10  

     

CtK Helping Hand Fund  Checking 
 $         
4,174.87  

 $        
12,049.78  

CtK Kitchen  Checking  $             50.59  
 $              
50.59  

CtK Kitchen  Savings 
 $         
3,313.29  

 $         
3,313.84  

     

Ministry Leadership  Investment 
 $       
12,950.00  

 $        
13,061.42  

CtK Scholarship  Investment 
 $     
101,067.43  

 $      
119,991.51  

Ann Sundell-Baker/Youth Endowment Investment 
 $       
18,153.93  

 $        
20,374.31  

CtK Building  Investment 
 $       
14,401.11  

 $        
14,550.27  

Contingency  Investment 
 $       
40,277.94  

 $        
40,754.15  
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Christ the King Lutheran Church 

  2020 Budget Draft 
       

General Income 
2020  

Budget 
2020 

Actual 
2021  Budget A 

       

 General   $362,000  $266,992  $362,000  

 Charitable Accounts  $69,800   

 Grain Donations  $8,896   

 Benevolence  $3,720   

 Building     $5,506   

 Interest     $5    

   Total General Income $362,000  $354,920  $362,000  

       

Our World Mission 
2020  

Budget 
2020 

Actual 
2021  Budget A 

       

 SW Synod  $27,560  $27,560  $27,560  

 Congregational Benevolence $4,120  $4,120  $4,120  

 Lutheran Social Service $1,810  $1,810  $1,810  

 Green Lake Ministries $1,810  $1,810  $1,810  

 Other Benevolence $0  $0  $0  

 Synod Asembly Offering $1,400  $1,400  $1,400  

   Total World Mission $36,700  $36,700  $36,700  

       

Our Staff Ministry 
2020 

Budget 
2020 

Actual 
2021  Budget A 

       

PASTORAL STAFF    

 Pastor Tim Anderson     

  Salary $51,558  $50,877  $52,589  

  Housing $23,458  $23,148  $23,928  

  

Social Security 
Allowance $5,739  $5,739  $5,854  

  Pension $8,075  $8,043  $8,237  

  Med/Dental $37,200  $39,250  $32,532  

  Disability $1,209  $0  $0  

  Basic Life $564  $0  $0  

  Retiree Support $564  $0  $0  
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Book & Continuing 
Education $1,200  $1,200  $1,200  

  Professional Fund $900  $900  $900  

  Mileage Reimbursement $300  $0  $300  

      Total Pastor Tim Anderson $130,767  $129,157  $125,540  
       

PROGRAM STAFF   

 

  
       

 EducationYouth Coordinator -  Geri Groebner (20 Hours)  

  Salary $16,480  $3,122  $16,814  

  Social Security $1,261  $219  $1,286  

      Total Youth Coordinator $17,741  $3,341  $18,100  
       

SUPPORT STAFF    

 Finance & Office Manager - Laura Patterson (40 Hours)  

  Salary $37,971  $39,387  $38,740  

  Retirement Benefit $2,278  $2,325  $2,324  

  Health Insurance $10,953  $10,816  $12,121  

  Social Security $2,905  $3,006  $2,964  

      Total Finance & Office Manager $54,107  $55,534  $56,149  
       

 Communication Secretary - Nita Gilbert (10 Hours)   

  Salary $7,814  $8,034  $7,972  

  Social Security $598  $609  $610  

      Total Communication Secretary $8,412  $8,643  $8,582  
       

 Visitation Coordinator - Helen Christenson  (10.5 Hours)   

  Salary $8,216  $8,254  $8,382  

  Social Security $629  $637  $641  

  Mileage $25  $30  $25  

      Total Visitation Coordinator $8,870  $8,922  $9,048  
       

 Music Coordinator - Connie Jacobs (8 Hours)    

  Salary $6,379  $2,147  $6,505  

  Social Security $488  $162  $498  

      Total Music Coordinator $6,867  $2,309  $7,003  
       

 Choir  Coordinator - Nita Gilbert (48 Rehearsals & Services)  

  Salary $7,200  $6,781  $7,200  

  Social Security $551  $516  $551  

      Total Choir Coordinator $7,751  $7,297  $7,751  
       

 Custodian - Brian Kloos (8 Hours)    

  Salary $5,999  $1,912  $6,119  

  Social Security Benefits $459  $140  $468  

      Total Custodian $6,458  $2,052  $6,587  
       

MISCELLANEOUS    

 Conferences & Travel $300  $406  $300  
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 Insurance - Umbrella $0  $0  $0  

 Workers Compensation $1,344  $1,051  $1,400  

 Supply Pastors $1,000  $950  $1,000  

 Synod Assembly $725  $0  $725  

 Marriage Preparation  $200  $140  $200  

    Total Staff Support $3,569  $2,547  $3,625  

          

Total Our Staff Ministry $244,542  $219,801  $242,385  

       

Our Worship & Service 
2020 

Budget  
2020 

Actual 
2021  Budget A 

 Worship       

  Supplies $1,750  $1,788  $1,750  

  Licensing Fees $500  $1,033  $1,100  

   Streaming Set-Up $0  $2,664  $0  

  Choral Music $500  $487  $500  

  Banner $200  $247  $200  

  Devotional Booklets $300  $312  $300  

  Musical Maintenance $400  $212  $400  

    Total Worship $3,650  $6,744  $4,250  
       

 Education Ministries    

  Sunday School $1,250  $875  $1,250  

  Confirmation $1,000  $1,633  $1,800  

  Adult Education $400  $642  $750  

  Bibles $550  $429  $550  

    Total Education Ministries $3,200  $3,579  $4,350  
       

 Office      

  Supplies $2,750  $1,820  $2,750  

  Postage-Bulk $1,240  $1,235  $1,240  

  Postage-Stamps $550  $577  $1,000  

  Telephone $1,500  $2,124  $3,170  

  Office Machines Supplies $0  $0  $0  

  

Office Machines 
Maintenance $1,200  $1,410  $1,400  

  Software Updates $550  $565  $550  

  Internet $1,550  $1,509  $1,650  

  Cell Phone $800  $800  $900  

    Total Office $10,140  $10,040  $12,660  

       

 Outreach Committee    

  Outreach Misc. $150  $273  $200  

  Advertising $190  $90  $190  

    Total Outreach $340  $363  $390  

       

 Stewardship     
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  Offering Envelopes $380  $314  $300  

  ACH Expense $500  $601  $660  

    Total Stewardship $880  $915  $960  

       

 Fellowship    

  Coffee/Lemonade $200  $114  $200  

  Doughnuts/Cookies $1,200  $550  $1,200  

    Total Fellowship $1,400  $664  $1,400  

          

Total Worship & Service $19,610  $22,305  $24,010  

       
 

Our 
Churc
h 
Home 

 

      
2020 

Budget 
2020 

Actual 
2021  Budget A 

 Mortgage   $41,436  $41,436  $41,436  

 Utilities   $9,500  $9,346  $9,500  

 Kitchen Supplies $600  $387  $600  

 

Insuranc
e   $7,186  $7,330  $7,500  

 Building/Grounds Maintenance $1,500  $6,036  $1,500  

 Lawn Care  $1,600  $1,483  $1,600  

 Snow Removal $3,500  $3,063  $3,500  

 Cleaning Supplies $100  $176  $100  

 Covid Cleaning Supplies $0  $278  $0  

 

Sanitatio
n   $843  $842  $850  

Total Church Home $66,265  $70,377  

 

$66,586  
 

          

Total Expense Funds $367,117  $349,182  $369,681  

          

Net Income/Expense ($5,117) $5,737  

 

($7,681) 
 

       

 


